THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, February 20, 2008

Place:


Rob Thompson’s, 82 Arrowwood Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Rob Thompson
Walter Mills

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by Rob Thompson, President.  Minutes from the January 16, 2008 Executive Board Meeting were approved as written.
Website Demonstration

Laurrie Sostman showed the Board members an online preview version of the new www.Sinnottfarm.com web site design, which is hosted on GoDaddy.  It has all of the pages and content of the old site, plus some additional FAQs about our association.  The cost for the new host is $97 annually, compared to $240 annually with the current host.  The Board approved the new design and authorized Laurrie to cancel the Homestead account and go “live” with the GoDaddy account by March. A notice about the revised website design will be posted on the old site before the transfer.

Association fees
Jeff Olmstead reported that as of February 18, payment for the first quarter has been received from 52 homeowners. There are 14 homeowners who are not current, including the four who were behind in payments at the beginning of 2008.  The 10 newly delinquent households are a concern, as the Board has not seen that many missed payments before. Standard late payment fees will be applied to the outstanding balance, following our Bylaws.

Collection of overdue fees

The Board approved sending three of the four households that have been delinquent prior to this quarter a certified letter from the Treasurer notifying them of the accumulated balance due, and that collection of that amount will be turned over to an agency if payment is not made in full by the date specified in the letter.  Each of these three homeowners has been in arrears for more than a year, and has been contacted repeatedly by the Treasurer. (The fourth delinquent homeowner is in bankruptcy and overdue fees will be settled through court proceedings).

The Board voted to use Prestige Collection in East Haddam to collect the overdue amounts.  Prestige will charge 39% of any recovered amounts. There is no other fee.

Treasurer’s Report

The full treasurer’s report is included at the end of these minutes.  It was approved as submitted.

Discussion items

Community events: Patrick DeLorenzo suggested organizing neighbors to meet at the free town-sponsored concerts in the summer, as a neighborhood social event.  The Board agreed to advertise and organize this type of get-together to foster more community cohesion.  Patrick will get the concert schedule when it’s available, for our planning.

No Skating: The Board decided to send a letter to homeowners advising that there is no ice skating on the Common’s pond, and to post a similar message on the web site.  However, it was agreed that a sign does not need to be placed at the edge of the pond.
Pet considerations: The Board will post a notice on the web site and put a mailing in the next bill to remind homeowners about Bloomfield’s pet clean up laws, and to ask pet owners to keep barking dogs monitored.  Regency at Bloomfield recently posted a similar notice, which Rob shared with us.

Committees / Vendors:  

Walter Mills reported that Green Machine has submitted their proposal for the upcoming irrigation season.  The cost is unchanged from 2007, and includes one mid-season inspection of the operation of the heads.  Walter will accept and sign the contract.

Patrick will contact Bartlett Tree to make sure he is included when they do their inspection of the landscape trees and shrubs (their contract calls for an inspection of all woody trees and shrubs to determine the season’s treatment needs).

Next Meeting

Per Patrick’s recommendation, all future Board meetings will include a standing agenda item for committees and vendor contacts to report out.

The next meeting will be on March 19, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at Mills’s, 32 Arrowwood Lane.  

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 p.m.  There was a spectacular lunar eclipse of the full moon as we left Rob’s house.

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm

Report of the Treasurer – February, 2008 

The Common at Sinnott Farm 
Maintenance Fees
As of February 18, payment for the first quarter has been received from 52 homeowners. There are 14 homeowners who are not current, including the four who were behind in payments at the beginning of 2008.

The homeowner at 22 Spring Hill Lane paid the fourth quarter and first quarter fees, plus a $25 late fee for the fourth quarter. As agreed at the last board meeting, acceleration and penalty was waived on condition of this payment being received by the due date of January 31.  

Delinquent Accounts
There are no changes since the last Executive Board meeting regarding the status of the four homeowners who have outstanding balances due for more than one previous quarter. Additional fees are now due as the 12 month acceleration of fees applied in January, 2007 has run its course. The total due from these four accounts, including acceleration and penalties, continues to be $5,565. All four homeowners were sent a bill for the 1st quarter maintenance fees plus the past due amount. 

There are no new developments regarding the bankruptcy proceedings for the homeowner at 13 Quail Run Lane. Distribution of funds to creditors is expected soon, but efforts to contact the bankruptcy attorney have been unsuccessful. 

For the other three homeowners, our attorney suggests a strongly worded letter from the association be sent to each threatening legal action or outside collection proceedings if payment isn’t made within 30 days. Collection services have been investigated and Prestige Collection is East Haddam is willing to assist us if we choose to pursue this avenue. Prestige’s fee is 39% of whatever is collected; there are no additional fees involved.  

Status of Association Finances
The current balance in the three association bank accounts is as follows:
Checking account


$13,295.23

Reserve Fund Money Market
    
    6,056.91

Cap. Expenditure Money Market
    6,040.93








$25,393.07
-2-
Brian Spooner has prepared unaudited financial statements for the full year 2007. Included are a balance sheet, an income statement and a statement of expenses (cash basis). Copies of the financial statements will be distributed at the board meeting on February 20.

Information regarding the association finances will be sent to the accountant by the end of February for preparation of the annual federal tax return as well as audited financial statements. The tax return must be submitted to the IRS by March 15.

Disbursements
Payments made since the last Treasurer’s Report on January 16 total $9,886.85. An exhibit showing all individual payments will be distributed at the February 20h Board meeting. 
Fertilization and Weed Control

The annual payment was made to Central CT Lawn Service in the amount of $1,886.83. This includes the previously negotiated 13% prepayment discount.
Bookkeeping Services
A quarterly payment in the amount of $300 was made to Brian Spooner on February 15. The annual cost of bookkeeping services is $1,200.
Resale Certificates

There have been no new resale certificates issued. There are no pending sales in the community. 

Prepared and submitted by: 

Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer

The Common at Sinnott Farm 
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